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and good morning ladies gentlemen                                               
welcome to ask the theologian I'm                                               
delighted that you are with us on its                                           
Wednesday that means two things it means                                        
three things it means we're ready number                                        
one to take your biblical theological                                           
and worldview questions it means tonight                                        
at 6:00 p.m. mountain time we will still                                        
be studying the Gospel of John and it                                           
means there's a new special a                                                   
dispensation of publishing dot-com and                                          
that this week is dr. Andy woods that                                           
little book on ever reforming a great                                           
book you have to check that out $13.95 I                                        
think it's on sale for and let's get                                            
into our questions from Mario and San                                           
Antonio has I think a very important                                            
insightful question I said Mario Ament                                          
Manuel and the question is this in 2nd                                          
Corinthians chapter 3 verse 6 the                                               
Apostle Paul considers himself to be a                                          
able minister of the New Covenant so are                                        
we in the New Covenant Church ok let's                                          
take a look at that and go to 2nd                                               
Corinthians chapter 3 and verse 6 upper                                         
right hand of your screen it says who                                           
also hath made us able ministers of the                                         
New Testament now I suppose that Manuel                                         
was reading out of one of the motto of                                          
the modern versions that uses New                                               
Covenant let's see what King James New                                          
King James says by the way let's see                                            
2nd Corinthians chapter 3 verse 6 I'm                                           
having a hard time finding that there as                                        
I run on the go but nonetheless let's go                                        
with the the King James who hath made us                                        
able there's my problem I'm jumping                                             
all around in the scriptures here and                                           
just getting all I'm in Chapter four if                                         
you get in the right chapter that's                                             
where you begin to work so second                                               
Corinthians chapter three verse six                                             
which does again in the King James                                              
Version we had it there said able                                               
ministers of the New Testament and yes                                          
it New King James does say to bring that                                        
up he has made us sufficient ministers                                          
of the New Covenant I think probably                                            
almost all of the modern versions are                                           
going to go with New Covenant rather                                            
than New Testament now that plays into                                          
the answer here but Paul here does come                                         
along and say okay we are able ministers                                        
of the New Testament so does that make                                          
us a New Testament church or even more                                          
importantly a New Covenant Church                                               
now let's tear this apart just a little                                         



bit to understand it here first of all                                          
he hath made us able ministers of the                                           
New Testament 2nd Corinthians chapter 3                                         
verse 6 King James he has made us                                               
ministers able minister the New                                                 
Testament so the question is who is us                                          
well it's Nancy Pelosi and Chuck Schumer                                        
no it can't be Nancy Pelosi and Chuck                                           
Schumer can it who's us the the reason I                                        
bring up old Nancy very old Nancy she's                                         
been in the Congress since 1827 hasn't                                          
fixed a thing yet                                                               
I don't know how politics got into this                                         
but nonetheless a reason I bring her up                                         
is because that would just be total                                             
eisegesis wouldn't it yes it would so                                           
let's put Randy in instead that's not                                           
ice of Jesus as long as we put Randy and                                        
not Nancy it's not ice of Jesus now I                                           
quit foolin yourself it size of Jesus so                                        
I have to go from the scripture to see                                          
who US is I                                                                     
cannot automatically include myself in                                          
us I wouldn't do that with absolutely                                           
any other book I wouldn't read Alice in                                         
Wonderland and said you know as you know                                        
we we jump down in a hole and wouldn't                                          
think yeah I remember doing that oh yeah                                        
yeah yeah and he said come with us and I                                        
went and the Cheshire Cat smile I                                               
wouldn't read myself into any other book                                        
so the question is why do I read myself                                         
into this book I think that I should not                                        
do so so we have to look and we say okay                                        
the scripture indeed here does say that                                         
he has made us to be able ministers of                                          
the New Testament but who is us the only                                        
thing that I can do is follow back into                                         
the scripture and see who I'm dealing                                           
with here now I'll do of the homework                                           
for you and then you can later go down                                          
and see if you want to add if you want                                          
to question the assumptions you can go                                          
do this homework on your own but if you                                         
follow the Wiis and us through second                                           
Corinthians it's going to lead you all                                          
the way back to second Corinthians                                              
chapter one and it's gonna be spall and                                         
Silvanus and Timothy Paul Silas and                                             
Timothy that is we and us so first thing                                        
we have to do is say when this scripture                                        
says he has made us to be able ministers                                        
of the New Testament that it that is a                                          
reference to Paul Silas and Timothy they                                        
have been made able ministers of the New                                        
Testament now second thing we have to do                                        
is take that word Testament there is the                                        
word their word new that is here it sky                                         
knows there is a a new season if you                                            
will                                                                            
kindness dedicate the the word for                                              
covenant or Testament now if we were to                                         



take this particular word here Testament                                        
let's go ahead and find this Strong's                                           
word                                                                            
let's look up every time it's used in                                           
the Bible                                                                       
and we've got 33 times to look at and                                           
look it's testament Testament covenant                                          
Testament bunch of covenants bunch of                                           
Testaments it's either covenant or                                              
Testament let's go to Strong's just for                                         
a quick count on this and when we open                                          
up Strong's it tells us that of the 33                                          
times it is covenant 20 times and                                               
Testament 13 times                                                              
okay now the question would be do they                                          
mean do the translators mean the same                                           
thing by covenant and Testament so we'd                                         
want to take those 20 times that it is a                                        
new or an old in one case Testament and                                         
the remaining times when it's used as a                                         
covenant and we want to determine is                                            
there any difference between a Testament                                        
and a covenant now all of the new                                               
translations including New King James                                           
have decided to always translate that as                                        
covenant the word no doubt about it it                                          
does mean covenant like a covenant                                              
between two parties so you might at                                             
first glance say well the New King James                                        
got it right because the word really is                                         
covenant and not Testament however you                                          
want to you want to get back into the                                           
minds of the translators of the King                                            
James and say why 20 times out of 33 why                                        
did they choose to use the word                                                 
Testament instead of covenant and you                                           
actually can find the pattern and you                                           
can dissect these and here's what you                                           
find out the King James translators use                                         
the word Testament when they believed it                                        
applied to the church today and not just                                        
to the nation of Israel if it applied to                                        
the nation of Israel that's when they                                           
used the word covenant for example in                                           
1st Corinthians chapter                                                         
eleven it is going to Jesus is going to                                         
be recorded as saying this is the blood                                         
of the New Testament which is poured out                                        
for many now the blood of the New                                               
Testament what they said is that applies                                        
to the church today let's use the word                                          
Testament rather than covenant let me                                           
give you an example from the book of                                            
Hebrews and let's see let's look at                                             
hebrews chapter 7 verse 22 and it will                                          
tell us that such was such was Jesus                                            
made a surety he was made a surety of a                                         
better Testament I suppose New King                                             
James is going to say of yes indeed it                                          
does of a better covenant so a surety of                                        
a better Testament now let's go to the                                          
next chapter let's go to Hebrews chapter                                        



8 verse 6                                                                       
how much also he is the mediator of a                                           
better covenant ah here in 6 and 8 and 9                                        
and 10 is the word covenant now it's                                            
exactly the same underlying Greek word                                          
one place is a testament one place is a                                         
covenant here's my that's that's a lot                                          
of background material to say here's my                                         
take on this that first of all I want to                                        
give kudos to the to the translators of                                         
the King James which did say it's really                                        
too much simplification just to take one                                        
Greek word and always translate that                                            
into the same English word that seems to                                        
be what you should do but when you dig                                          
into it in translation whether you're                                           
going from English to Spanish Spanish to                                        
English Greek to English Hebrew to                                              
English whatever it is it's really not                                          
so simple as saying                                                             
this word always means that word know                                           
you know in English for example what we                                         
have chicken out in the barnyard and we                                         
have a chicken on the plate now truth is                                        
that Spanish has what poyo and gynae                                            
they have two different count ones in                                           
the barnyard and ones on the plate and                                          
so you wouldn't just necessarily take in                                        
always you know take if you were                                                
translating English to Spanish and say                                          
hey let's have some guy inna for lunch                                          
no that's the one out in the in the                                             
barnyard so you wouldn't it's chicken                                           
yeah chicken chicken chicken is chicken                                         
right chicken is chicken and except when                                        
it's not chicken so what I'm saying here                                        
is that the King James translators                                              
actually went above and beyond to say                                           
we've got to do some work what is the                                           
actual meaning here now                                                         
they determined to come back to our                                             
scripture of second Corinthians chapter                                         
three verse 6 they determined that paul                                         
silas and timothy were made ministers                                           
able ministers of the New Testament                                             
which is talking about what we today are                                        
under so I want to do two things one I                                          
want to applaud the King James                                                  
translators for trying to precisely                                             
interpret what word is being used here                                          
now I happen to think that there is no                                          
such thing as a New Testament church                                            
that's that's bringing in Catholic talk                                         
Catholic theology there's not a new                                             
covenant and a New Testament so in this                                         
regard I would say that what what God                                           
has done is made Paul Silas and Timothy                                         
Abell ministers of the covenant which                                           
was being                                                                       
offered to Israel and they did go out                                           
and offer that covenant even Timothy who                                        
is not a Jew he was made an able                                                



minister of the New Covenant now even as                                        
you begin to read this this covenant is                                         
not of the letter but of the Spirit the                                         
letter killeth the spirit giveth life                                           
now when it uses the word letter there                                          
it is the word grandma grandma we get                                           
the word grammar from it and that is                                            
it's not of the letter but our our faith                                        
our church our assembly is built upon                                           
the letter we are to study to show                                              
ourselves approved the Word of God                                              
becomes the only source of our faith and                                        
practice and that is to say you know the                                        
what's the the old saying that comes                                            
from many of the Creed's and covenants                                          
which I'm not a fan of the sole source                                          
of authority the scripture is the sole                                          
source of authority and faith and                                               
practice is an often used phrase the                                            
sole source of authority is the                                                 
scripture which happens to be of the                                            
letter therefore he's an able minister                                          
of the New Testament which is not of the                                        
letter so he's not talking about what                                           
we're under today paul silas and timothy                                        
were made by god to be able ministers                                           
servants is the word the economists of                                          
the covenant that was being given over                                          
to israel now i've kind of danced around                                        
this what i want to say is the King                                             
James translators were dispensational                                           
they recognized that the Old Covenant of                                        
Israel was not something the church was                                         
put under I think here they assumed that                                        
this is talking about the thing that the                                        
church is under and so they used the                                            
word Testament they said we can't use                                           
the word covenant because the church is                                         
not under the Covenant the Covenant is                                          
for Israel and so I applaud them for                                            
doing that I think in this case that it                                         
actually is                                                                     
that we're not under a covenant we're                                           
not under a testament a last will and                                           
testament we're under a grace gift that                                         
God has offered to us thank you for your                                        
question there I appreciate that and God                                        
bless you for that okay let's see what                                          
we've got here today glad to all of you                                         
joining us on Facebook and YouTube                                              
always a blessing and you know I wanted                                         
to go back to because I say a comment                                           
that actually was given yesterday and Oh                                        
Bob just caught me in a mistake thank                                           
you                                                                             
yeah actually actually I need to clarify                                        
so let me before I go to yesterday's let                                        
me clarify today's question how's that                                          
we question the assumptions that's what                                         
we do                                                                           
so Paul Sylvania and Timothy you're                                             
right Timothy was not a Jew did I say                                           



that I didn't mean to say that Timothy I                                        
was I had Titus in my mind two different                                        
guys should not be named with the same                                          
letter Timothy was a Jew                                                        
I was thinking of Titus so Paul Sylvanus                                        
that Silas and Timothy all three of them                                        
Jews all three of them able ministers of                                        
the New Testament or really that is the                                         
Covenant the New Covenant promised in                                           
Jeremiah 31 so to clarify that I think                                          
Paul the Jew Silas the Jew and Timothy                                          
the Jew were made ministers of the New                                          
Covenant of Jeremiah 30 31 they were                                            
servants of that they could we say serve                                        
that up to the nation of Israel                                                 
sitting at the table and waiting this is                                        
exactly what they did                                                           
thank you Bob for catching me on that                                           
slip of the tongue appreciate that                                              
you know yesterday aunt Maine was asking                                        
a question about                                                                
two who had been divorced with a                                                
theoretical or not theoretical and one                                          
of them being a believer one not a                                              
believer the non-believer left later                                            
they reconciled came back do they need                                          
to get married again and I we I got into                                        
talking about the history of marriage                                           
ceremonies and whatnot basically what I                                         
said is I don't think that our legal                                            
marriage ceremonies come so much from                                           
the scripture as they do from our own                                           
traditions and then the church dropping                                         
the ball and giving marriage over to to                                         
the state which is just going to be a                                           
horrendous matter we've even seen this                                          
week with the the gender issues that                                            
have gone on the Supreme Court so she                                           
brought a conclusion so renew your vows                                         
with the preacher and that's what I                                             
would say I would think that a couple                                           
would want to in some way give a                                                
testimony and to come back to the church                                        
especially assuming they got married in                                         
a church to come back to the church say                                         
we walked away from our vows for a while                                        
and we're sorry that we walked away from                                        
our vows now we are right with God and                                          
we want to continue in carrying out the                                         
vows that we have previously made and we                                        
want you all to join in this you know I                                         
often say at a wedding I'll say                                                 
something like marriage is at the same                                          
time the most private commitment that we                                        
have and the most public all at the same                                        
time so it is a private thing really                                            
between you and God in fact I think the                                         
state the nation none of that really is                                         
involved in that and yet it's so public                                         
that we want the church to be involved                                          
in that and we do allow the church to be                                        
involved in that so I appreciate that                                           



a little clarification that came in                                             
yesterday let's look at Jerry who says                                          
it is evident that the church in quotes                                         
doesn't clearly understand the gospel of                                        
grace nor how to present it so what do                                          
you recommend as a clear insight a                                              
concise way to present it to the                                                
unbeliever it it is evident it is and                                           
and and I've said a number of times                                             
before if I were an atheist attacking                                           
the church and they invited me maybe to                                         
come and debate the preacher debate                                             
debate the you know famous theologian                                           
whatever whose are the apologist and                                            
apologetics that's typically those that                                         
go at this and and I was the atheist I                                          
would go up and say you Christians can't                                        
even figure out what the gospel is I                                            
think I'd leave the debate is I tell you                                        
what when you know what the gospel is                                           
when you guys have figured that out come                                        
see me I mean the Methodists have a                                             
different presentation than the Baptist                                         
than the Catholics than the Lutheran's                                          
then what in the world you can't even                                           
figure it out do i repent do i not                                              
repent am i supposed to be baptized am i                                        
not supposed to be baptized                                                     
what does repent I mean all those things                                        
that you could go into so you're right                                          
the church really doesn't understand the                                        
gospel of grace now when we talk about                                          
the gospel of grace here I was painfully                                        
reading the other day a book on Baptist                                         
ecclesiology and it had a chapter in                                            
there on my evangelism and I just kept                                          
low and I wanted to help the author                                             
understand where he was going wrong and                                         
yet I've had the same problem Jerry in                                          
Georgia here's having saying I don't                                            
even know if I could explain to him                                             
where he's wrong because he's got like                                          
17,000 presuppositions that built into                                          
this and where in the world do you begin                                        
so here's Jerry or Randi or Bob or Fred                                         
or Charles or you                                                               
whoever is saying I want to I want to                                           
share the gospel with someone how do I                                          
do it here's what I would recommend is a                                        
clear and concise way to present the                                            
gospel to an unbeliever first of all I                                          
suspect if you are in Western                                                   
civilization which you probably won't be                                        
in very long because it's being so                                              
attacked and downgraded that there may                                          
not be such a thing but if you live in                                          
I suspect then that that unbeliever                                             
has also themselves a pretty strong                                             
degree of presuppositions they are                                              
bringing to the table so if you even                                            
begin to talk to them about Christianity                                        
about faith in Jesus Christ they've                                             



already got all that built up in their                                          
mind and that you come back to the same                                         
problem on this Baptist preacher where                                          
do I begin of the 17,000 things I've got                                        
to correct before I can even before he                                          
will even understand what I'm talking                                           
about where do I begin with the lost                                            
person I think you're much better off if                                        
let me say that a little differently                                            
when we are fortunate enough to find a                                          
child a younger teenager or sometimes by                                        
the grace of God just a teenager who has                                        
been so caught up in other things that                                          
he or she just hasn't listened to                                               
anything for 18 years if you can find                                           
one of those you can probably begin                                             
sharing the gospel with them as I'll                                            
show you how here in just a moment                                              
without dealing with all those                                                  
presuppositions but anyone who has any                                          
kind of church background religious                                             
heritage grandma was in church whatever                                         
any of that along the way you're                                                
probably gonna have to get over some of                                         
those hurdles I think personally if you                                         
have the opportunity get them in Bible                                          
study                                                                           
rather than I'm going to try to                                                 
evangelize them right now let's see                                             
would you would you say hey I have a                                            
pastor friend he's online on Wednesday                                          
nights he's teaching the Gospel of John                                         
he's only in chapter 5 you know we                                              
missed one through four but why don't                                           
you join me tonight 6 p.m. mountain time                                        
let's log on together let's talk about                                          
it then afterwards middle of a Bible                                            
study it doesn't matter you could say                                           
hey on Thursday night this pastor is                                            
going to begin a new series of The Book                                         
of Ezekiel why don't you join me right                                          
from the beginning The Book of Ezekiel                                          
now I know that our old way of Christian                                        
thinking says you can't no no no don't                                          
put them in Ezekiel they're gonna be so                                         
confused well they are gonna be confused                                        
to some things but the truth is they're                                         
going to learn how to study the Bible                                           
they're going to question a few things                                          
they're going to learn something from                                           
Ezekiel or from John that's going to say                                        
hmm that's interesting I didn't know                                            
that well I wonder what else is in there                                        
and it'll whet their appetite and it'll                                         
get them going and hopefully on the                                             
right perspective now if you can get                                            
them in a one-on-one with you                                                   
chronological Bible study I have the                                            
Sermon out there on our start here page                                         
if go to Randy white ministry 0 RG you                                          
will find the the gospel in 1 sermon and                                        
you can go there I'll show you right                                            



here just click the start here and the                                          
Bible in one sermon that's what I meant                                         
to say there's the essential gospel you                                         
could share with that I would recommend                                         
that as background for you especially                                           
but the Bible in one sermon if you can                                          
go to that and I notice that link goes                                          
straight to YouTube I have a we now have                                        
the outline for that I've got two                                               
get that on there and fixed up so that                                          
you can just download that use that                                             
outline as your chronological Bible                                             
teaching with them say hey here's I                                             
don't remember 45 things in the Bible                                           
let's let's go through and talk him                                             
about each one of them show them that                                           
God created the earth now if I was just                                         
I've got you know five minutes with                                             
someone and I had an opportunity to                                             
share the gospel I'd say something like                                         
this you know I've been studying the                                            
Bible for a long time and I've been able                                        
to kind of summarize it and I could                                             
share with you basically the whole Bible                                        
and gospel story right here in just                                             
about three minutes if you would let me                                         
well I sure I'll let you okay you know                                          
in the beginning God existed on his own                                         
and he created the heavens and the earth                                        
he put may he created a man named Adam                                          
and a woman named Eve he put him in                                             
there they had a perfect existence he                                           
gave them opportunity to eat anything                                           
they want to do to do anything they want                                        
to do and he said except for one thing                                          
don't eat of the knowledge of the fruit                                         
of the of the don't eat from the tree of                                        
the knowledge of good and evil and yet                                          
that's the one thing they did he told                                           
them when they did that that death was                                          
going to come into the world as soon as                                         
they did it you know the devil came in                                          
through a snake the devil was one who's                                         
trying to overcome God and to take God's                                        
place he came in he deceived them about                                         
God he's been doing the same thing ever                                         
since and he he tricked them into taking                                        
some of that fruit and eating it they                                           
immediately were separated from God do                                          
you know my friend that ever since that                                         
day every descendant of Adam and Eve has                                        
been separated from God and because God                                         
is so much bigger higher outside of our                                         
box than we are there's no way we can                                           
just go back to him I wish you know I                                           
could just say oh I'm sorry so sorry                                            
I'll never do that again and he would                                           
take me back but I can't                                                        
build that bridge there's no way over                                           
that bridge the good thing is that God                                          
did promise to send someone who would                                           
restore the relationship and would                                              



defeat Satan and even would someday                                             
create this Garden of Eden again the Old                                        
Testament is about the coming of that                                           
promised Redeemer and it is it goes                                             
through we won't spend the time in it                                           
right now but it goes through one person                                        
after another after another after                                               
another one generation after another                                            
generation to see is this the promised                                          
redeemer and it wasn't and it wasn't and                                        
it wasn't and it wasn't and man at the                                          
close of the Old Testament was still                                            
separated and then the scripture tells                                          
us that in the fullness of time God sent                                        
forth his son and it's his son that                                             
became that one to restore the                                                  
relationship how did he do it                                                   
he came and he was Lord he was Lord of                                          
himself tempted and always like we are                                          
and yet without sin so he was able to                                           
control himself he was also able to                                             
control nature the wind the waves all of                                        
the things of this created order the                                            
fish of the sea obeyed him he was able                                          
to control himself he was able to                                               
control nature he was able to control                                           
sickness death he was able to reverse                                           
all of that and then when they when the                                         
world put him to death what happened he                                         
rose from the dead you know what that                                           
means                                                                           
now as the resurrected Savior he is Lord                                        
both of the Dead and of the living now                                          
as Lord of the dead and the living                                              
guess what he can do you're right he can                                        
do absolutely whatever he wants to do                                           
and the good news of Scripture is that                                          
he has said I will offer to you a                                               
gift it is a gift of restoration of                                             
relationship it is a gift of eternal                                            
life how do you get this gift well you                                          
pay $29.95 but wait there's more                                                
you also repent but wait there's more                                           
you also get baptized but wait there's                                          
more no none of that you can receive it                                         
as a gift he says I give it to you as a                                         
gift the only thing he wants is for you                                         
to place your faith in him for you to                                           
say I believe that Jesus is the one who                                         
can restore this relationship that we                                           
have talked about tonight I'd like to                                           
invite you to place your faith in Jesus                                         
Christ to say I'm not the church can't                                          
save me the religion can't save me this                                         
religion that religion the government                                           
can't save me the state can't save me                                           
money can't save me my intellect can't                                          
save me my charm and good looks can't                                           
save me only Jesus Christ can do it and                                         
so I trust in him as Lord of the Dead                                           
and the living I trust that he is able                                          
and I trust that all he requires is for                                         



me to trust him would you like to do                                            
that why yes I would                                                            
and there in I didn't time that but in a                                        
three minute segment or so you're able                                          
to share the gospel now again even that                                         
short presentation requires so much                                             
undergirding that I would like to see                                           
that what actually happens is you get a                                         
person into Bible study first and then                                          
your you're able later to answer the                                            
questions and to lead them in a gospel                                          
presentation like that okay Charles up                                          
in Tulsa today let's see didn't I see                                           
Charles you said something about sunny                                          
and warm Tulsa I believe I saw in there                                         
somewhere                                                                       
so from - from sunny and beautiful New                                          
Mexico I'm up at the mountaintop today                                          
and I think it was about 62 degrees a                                           
moment ago when I came in on a beautiful                                        
sunny morning                                                                   
but Charles says Matthew 16:18 through                                          
19 reading Clarence Larkin                                                      
he gave a different view of who is the                                          
rock which I like because we used to                                            
sing rock of ages and and rock was not                                          
Peter                                                                           
but Jesus what is the binding okay I got                                        
to have that question that came through                                         
on there let me see if I can find that                                          
on yeah did that okay so let's let's go                                         
to Matthew 16:18 and it says here we go                                         
familiar verses of Scripture of course I                                        
say also unto thee thou art Peter upon                                          
this rock I will build my church the                                            
gates of Hell shall not prevail against                                         
it I will give to thee the keys of the                                          
kingdom whatsoever thou shalt bind                                              
here's the question what's this binding                                         
talking about whatsoever thou shalt bind                                        
on earth shall be bound in heaven                                               
whatsoever thou shalt loose on earth                                            
shall be loosed in heaven now I first of                                        
all I am not exactly sure what Clarence                                         
Larkin says on his definition of the                                            
rock and but but I think very clearly                                           
Peter here the promise again for Peter                                          
is I will I will I will build my                                                
assembly I do not believe this is the                                           
New Testament church as we often call it                                        
today I don't think it's the body of                                            
Christ we're not in that church he was                                          
not prophesying what we have today this                                         
is where I think so many people go wrong                                        
with this passages they say ah                                                  
Jesus promised to build the church and                                          
here we are in it and Peter has the keys                                        
and therefore Peter is the Vicar of                                             
Christ he is the Pope that of course is                                         
the Catholic view of it or they say no                                          
Peter didn't really have those keys who                                         
doesn't have it forget the keys but we                                          



are the ones now that have the keys and                                         
we combined I don't think it belongs to                                         
the Catholics I don't think it belongs                                          
to the Baptist's I don't believe it                                             
belongs to anybody today because we are                                         
not the church that was referred to here                                        
I believe it was last year in our                                               
retreat setting we talked about the                                             
church graphically presented and I had a                                        
chart in there about the different                                              
churches of the Bible the Church of the                                         
Old Testament for example that the                                              
Church of the wilderness as it's called                                         
in Acts chapter seven and one of the                                            
churches was this church right here the                                         
church that that Christ will build now I                                        
think that really is referring to the                                           
kingdom assembly that's the assembly                                            
he's going to build upon this rock now                                          
art the Christ that really is the rock                                          
there thou out the Christ you will you                                          
will see me again Jesus says when you                                           
say Hosanna blessed is he who comes Val                                         
art the Christ now upon that I will                                             
build my Jewish Kingdom assembly and the                                        
gates of Hell will not prevail against                                          
it now Peter I am going to give to you                                          
the keys to the kingdom of heaven the                                           
keys and the kingdom and the church are                                         
the same thing in this passage because                                          
they're both referring to the future                                            
kingdom I'll give you the keys to the                                           
kingdom whatsoever                                                              
Peter you bind on earth shall be bound                                          
in heaven Peter you are going to have                                           
full responsibility of allowing of                                              
ushering in and this is what Peter had                                          
if you read the first chapters of the                                           
the book of Acts you see this so I think                                        
the binding really has to do with Peter                                         
even as he just exhibits such control                                           
over this earth over who gets the Holy                                          
Spirit it was Peters call who gets the                                          
Holy Spirit so I think that's the                                               
binding I think one of the reasons we                                           
have confusion with the binding is we're                                        
trying to put it into the church today                                          
you and I we can't bind anything unless                                         
we've got a good rope and then we better                                        
hope that it's something that can be                                            
bound with a rope because that's all we                                         
can do we don't have the keys to the                                            
kingdom and therefore we can't build the                                        
kingdom and we can't advance the kingdom                                        
and we don't have the authority that                                            
comes with those keys and that is we can                                        
lock it up or we can loose it we don't                                          
have that we have to deal unfortunately                                         
in 2020 we just have to deal with things                                        
that as they are you know I think what                                          
Kenneth Hagin and some others pretend                                           
like they have the keys to the kingdom                                          



remember the video and a couple of                                              
months ago of Kenneth Hagin you know                                            
shouting like a maniac telling the virus                                        
to go away                                                                      
and all he did was illustrate the fact                                          
that he doesn't have keys to anything                                           
but his jet and you know that I guess he                                        
could make fly on the money of other                                            
duped people but he can't stop a virus                                          
Peter could cuz Peter had the keys to                                           
the kingdom now later that kingdom was                                          
put into abeyance and we see later                                              
Christ says I have the keys hopefully                                           
that helps out in the answer there                                              
Tabasco 7 that's a pretty good name on                                          
YouTube does the gospel of grace allow                                          
for us to get saved and then still just                                         
run amok with the exclusion of                                                  
repentance I let me give you two sides                                          
of that coin here the the quick and                                             
offensive answer is offensive                                                   
most in the church today is that we are                                         
saved by grace through faith not of                                             
works that faith has no works with it by                                        
grace through faith not of works that's                                         
how we're saved so if a 15 year old kid                                         
comes to me today here's the gospel                                             
presentation says I place my faith in                                           
Jesus Christ I can tell him definitively                                        
you are saved you have been saved by the                                        
grace of Jesus Christ I've not seen a                                           
thing about his life in the future I                                            
don't tell him now God has given you a                                          
provisional salvation or God has given                                          
you an opportunity to earn your                                                 
salvation I say to him brother                                                  
you are saved congratulations                                                   
take this gift now and use it to the                                            
glory of God now if I know the young man                                        
or just feel comfortable with him I'm                                           
probably also going to say now if you                                           
take this gift that God has given you                                           
and you just run amuck with morality                                            
shame on you there's no one on earth                                            
that should be more ashamed of someone                                          
who more ashamed of themselves than                                             
someone who has taken the gift that                                             
required God's blood and then just to go                                        
out and live for yourself that would be                                         
absolutely disgusting but let me tell                                           
you how gracious God is you would be                                            
saved because you are not saved based                                           
upon whether or not you help ladies                                             
across the street tomorrow and you                                              
remember the Alamo and you pay your                                             
taxes and you comb your hair and cut                                            
your hair pull up your pants that's not                                         
what you're saved on so that that kind                                          
of offensive answer and I think the                                             
logic goes with it does the gospel allow                                        
for us to get saved and then still run                                          
amok without without to the exclusion of                                        



repentance so that is that if we're not                                         
requiring repentance we're just                                                 
requiring by grace through faith not of                                         
works does the gospel allow for it                                              
absolutely now should a person do it                                            
Paul address this a number of times                                             
remember what he always said heaven                                             
forbid god forbid absolutely not the                                            
person who does that should be called                                           
out it is a shameful thing to do are                                            
they saved yes                                                                  
now Calvinism and and I would say even                                          
the evangelical grace non grace theology                                        
that is so common out there we really do                                        
want to say to that fifteen-year-old boy                                        
maybe you're saved maybe you are you                                            
know you're on probation to see if                                              
you're really saved I can't tell you                                            
today you're saved I just heard you                                             
place your faith in Jesus Christ but I                                          
don't know did you really place your                                            
faith in Jesus Christ and the only way                                          
I'm gonna really know is if you're in                                           
church this Sunday with a tithe check in                                        
your hand well I don't know that brings                                         
way too much works in there so I think                                          
we have to we have to do this thing or                                          
believe this thing I teach this thing                                           
that we used to sing about sometimes                                            
it's called Amazing Grace amazing why                                           
was it amazing instead of average can                                           
you imagine if John Newton had written                                          
average grace how sweet the sound                                               
that song wouldn'ta lasted 22 seconds                                           
but Amazing Grace has lasted hundreds of                                        
years and it's because it's that's this                                         
that's the grace taught in Scripture it                                         
is amazing so amazing sometimes it's                                            
offensive to my sensibilities I want to                                         
say that's too amazing                                                          
better add some costs to it we better                                           
add some works that are required we                                             
better add some proof we better add some                                        
steps of repentance we better add do you                                        
know something                                                                  
we better add that in that's Randy kind                                         
of grace Amazing Grace is what we see in                                        
the scripture and then this is where                                            
having a local assembly of believers                                            
that are actually gathered together and                                         
studying the Word of God and holding one                                        
another accountable this is where it                                            
comes in because you bring that                                                 
fifteen-year-old in and you say hey                                             
here's John here's Peter here's you know                                        
Mary here's Joe's biblical names uh                                             
inadvertently I'm trying to choose                                              
modern American names but here these                                            
guys are and these ladies in the church                                         
and they are here to help you they're                                           
here to guide you and because they're                                           
older believers as well they you know if                                        



they if they see something in your life                                         
that really is not honoring to Christ                                           
and His Church they're probably gonna                                           
say something to you they'll take you                                           
out to lunch they're gonna buy the                                              
hamburger don't you worry about that and                                        
they're gonna look you in the eye and                                           
they're gonna say son what's going on                                           
what are you doing here well let's think                                        
about this and they're going to quickly                                         
bring you back that's what's supposed to                                        
happen so not that this little boy has                                          
to prove himself in the faith before we                                         
know he's got grace but rather he he                                            
accepts the gift of grace by grace                                              
through faith not of works and then he                                          
gets into a local church a home church                                          
small Church whatever it is I would say                                         
not a mega church because how in the                                            
world does that mega church ever going                                          
to do that accountability thing that                                            
churches can do                                                                 
I'm not so sure that one works Michael                                          
on YouTube I I believe it is has the                                            
question of Romans chapter 20 verse 13                                          
at Revelation chapter 20 verse 13 and                                           
I'll get it up here eventually you know                                         
the problem is with these two Studios is                                        
I have a different keyboard setup so I                                          
always reach for the wrong keyboard when                                        
I'm up here on the mountain studio but                                          
Romans 2013 says death and hell gave up                                         
the dead within them it appears that                                            
there are two different locations for                                           
the dead                                                                        
what say you revelation 20:13 the sea                                           
gave up the Dead which were in it and                                           
death and he'll delivered up the Dead                                           
which were in them we do have a plural                                          
here and they were judged every man                                             
according to his works let's go here to                                         
the Greek the sea gave up the in it the                                         
dead and the in it dead and death and                                           
Hades gave up the dead in them and they                                         
were judged so I actually got three                                             
places here you've got the sea you've                                           
got death and you've got Hades which                                            
here is translated hell death I would                                           
take this death and hell death and hell                                         
and verse 14 death and he'll were cast                                          
into the lake of fire these are two                                             
different things I don't think it's                                             
talks about two locations for the Dead                                          
however I think that death is the thing                                         
that happens and so death here is                                               
personified really maybe as you know the                                        
Grim Reaper death and hell                                                      
here Hades as the                                                               
footnote says or the grave death is the                                         
thing that happened the grave is the                                            
place that they went and hell in 1611                                           
that was the term that was used as the                                          



the beyond Hades so death was delivered                                         
up and the grave was delivered up the                                           
sea gave up the Dead which were in it                                           
and death itself was delivered up and                                           
the place of the Dead                                                           
Hades hell she'll was delivered up so I                                         
don't think it's two locations for the                                          
Dead actually obviously if you're                                               
speaking physically I think there's a                                           
whole bunch of locations for the Dead                                           
and the the use of the word see here is                                         
one of those examples you got the dead                                          
in the sea and you've got the dead in                                           
the cemetery and you've got you know the                                        
the the Dead that have had ashes                                                
scattered out around you know whatever                                          
it is all those locations but that's of                                         
the physical body that's not what you're                                        
referring to but but I think it's death                                         
that is delivered up here and the grave                                         
that is delivered up here the grave is                                          
the place of the Dead delivered up to                                           
him thank you I appreciate that                                                 
Barney and I yeah well good see you this                                        
morning can you expound on Paul's idea                                          
of grafted-in as seen in Romans chapter                                         
11 yes I can and about verse Romans a                                           
Levin try maybe about verse 11 or 17                                            
right in here let's see here verse ya                                           
Romans 11 17 is if some of the branches                                         
were broken off Val being a wild olive                                          
tree were grafted in among them and with                                        
them partake us the root and the fatness                                        
of the olive trees okay here you know                                           
the the the branches were broken off                                            
that I might be graphed in well because                                         
of unbelief they were broken off and                                            
thou standest and faith be not                                                  
high-minded to fear for a God not spared                                        
not the natural branches take heed lest                                         
he spare not thee also I think we have                                          
to be careful with this because the                                             
typical way it's used is that we were                                           
grafted in to Israel and therefore                                              
Israel and the Gentiles are the same but                                        
they're not the same so first of all we                                         
get this kind of a replacement theology                                         
that of whatever form it becomes kind of                                        
a gray of a replacement theology then                                           
you get into that hey wait a minute                                             
those natural branches were cut off well                                        
if he cut off the natural branches he                                           
could certainly cut me off as well so                                           
then you begin to put a falling from                                            
grace type scenario that comes in and                                           
you just end up with a mess I think the                                         
standard evangelical teaching on this                                           
ends up to be a mess so the question I                                          
think is graphed in to what so yeah we                                          
were grafted in among them does that                                            
mean we were and grafted in to them                                             
actually it does say again in verse 17                                          



we were graffed in among                                                        
a little footnote there that says for                                           
them okay                                                                       
among in in is the word I think amongst                                         
is pretty good among or amongst is a                                            
pretty good translation there excuse me                                         
sorry push the black button instead of                                          
the switch button so we were graffed in                                         
among them where are they they and I                                            
think you get this from reading the                                             
entire context there the problem with                                           
the book of Romans is the book of Romans                                        
is the context it doesn't come in these                                         
short little context but when you read                                          
the context here I think what you see is                                        
that we the non-jews we the Gentiles                                            
were graft in to the purpose of God at                                          
one time the purpose of God was                                                 
fulfilled completely in the Jews now                                            
that this mystery has taken place we the                                        
Gentiles are also a part of the                                                 
fulfillment of the purpose of God now                                           
just as the Jews were cut off from being                                        
the purpose of God because right now in                                         
this age there's neither Jew nor Gentile                                        
so he's not dealing with the Jews today                                         
for his purpose he's dealing with                                               
anybody today individuals today he's                                            
dealing with men women boys and girls                                           
whatever you know the wherever they may                                         
be from whatever their ethnicity all of                                         
that kind of stuff he's dealing with                                            
them individually he's dealing with him                                         
not with a nation so the Jewish nation                                          
cut off or the Jewish people cut off                                            
from the purpose of God right now but                                           
Romans 9 10 and 11 is explaining the                                            
right now it's saying what in the world                                         
is going on right now it looks like the                                         
Jews have been cut off and you know                                             
we'll never see them again                                                      
and he says you know god forbid that                                            
that should happen as he goes on in that                                        
passage and even previous to that                                               
passage in fact he says Israel is                                               
going to come back in and guess what the                                        
branches the the Gentile people are                                             
going to be cut off again where God is                                          
only dealing with the people of Israel                                          
so I think that grafted in in Romans 11                                         
the challenge with that is that we have                                         
often interpreted it as grafted into                                            
Israel read those verses closely and it                                         
never says we're grafted in and we                                              
become Israel rather what it says we are                                        
brought into the plan and purpose of God                                        
for what he's doing today and romans 9                                          
10 and 11 is telling us he doesn't do it                                        
he hasn't always done what he's doing                                           
today and he's not always going to do                                           
what he's doing today                                                           
Romans 9 10 11 says he's doing something                                        



very unique today and that's going to go                                        
away god bless you Barney appreciate                                            
that                                                                            
gary says that if I can get all that up                                         
there we go                                                                     
gary says is sin past two atoms race                                            
through the blood that's what all the                                           
evangelicals told me if I was a parrot                                          
reading the Bible I'm going to broaden                                          
that a little bit I can see you know I                                          
guess in its most technical sense but                                           
not not really sin is passed to Adams                                           
race through Adams race I don't know                                            
that we have to put this blood issue                                            
into it like evangelicals are so prone                                          
to do and I suppose they got it from the                                        
Protestants who got it from the                                                 
Catholics the sin Adam of course                                                
had a desire to sin I know that because                                         
loom soon as soon as he was presented                                           
with the opportunity yeah that's what                                           
I'm gonna do                                                                    
not even a debated discussion about it                                          
boom let's go there                                                             
so I think that Adam enjoyed the                                                
possibility of sin even before he sinned                                        
the devil only tempts us to do what we                                          
want to do right and Adam in the garden                                         
was quick to sin Adam outside of the                                            
garden we don't know a whole lot about                                          
his life outside of the garden but                                              
outside of the garden                                                           
I think he's quick to sin just same with                                        
his children same with his children's                                           
children I think we have the same nature                                        
that Adam had in the garden as outside                                          
of the garden now I'd be kicked out of                                          
the evangelical synagogue for saying                                            
such because Calvin taught us otherwise                                         
and how dare you go up against what                                             
Calvin taught but the the desire the                                            
ability and the desire to sin has just                                          
always been there and is that passed on                                         
well I guess in the way that you know                                           
the human race passes on its traits but                                         
is that through the blood I don't know                                          
it's it's through the DNA and what I                                            
think what is even more important I                                             
don't think let me let me back up just                                          
one step here I don't think we at all                                           
inherit Adams guilt we do inherit Adams                                         
position and Adams position was                                                 
separated from God so it doesn't matter                                         
if I'm pure as the driven snow never                                            
sinned                                                                          
day and my life never even thought about                                        
doing so doesn't matter                                                         
I'm still separated from God and if the                                         
entire human race does this you know                                            
because we build the kingdom and Vance                                          
the kingdom and the story goes to the                                           
nation and the darkness turns to the                                            



dawning and the dawning to noonday                                              
bright even if we're able to do that                                            
you know conquer those seven mountains                                          
man we got it perfect even if we're able                                        
to do that and let's suppose that I                                             
never sinned never even thought about                                           
sinning my children never said never                                            
even thought about sinning their                                                
children my grandchildren never sin                                             
never even thought about chil sinning                                           
and this is true of my neighbors as well                                        
and we build a society that never sins                                          
guess what it's gotta have Jesus it's                                           
gotta have a savior it is damned without                                        
the gifts that God offers because he's                                          
not holding our sins against us anyway                                          
that's what the scripture says Sankar                                           
Indians chapter 5 and so I think we're                                          
almost led to ask the wrong questions                                           
when we when we come into that that it's                                        
a it's a question that you know how did                                         
we get Adam sinned it's it's almost a                                           
question that thinks to evangelical if                                          
you will and to covenant issue and Bob's                                        
pretty right here got enough sin of my                                          
own I don't have but I don't have Adam's                                        
sin yeah yeah you know I sin I have my                                          
guilt you have your guilt Adam had his                                          
guilt sure but even as I said even if we                                        
were perfect wouldn't matter what it                                            
we still need a Savior now how is it                                            
passed yeah not necessarily through                                             
blood I think just through the very fact                                        
that we are of Adam's race means we are                                         
separated from God                                                              
Adams race in and of itself is separated                                        
from God through                                                                
blood through you know sexual relations                                         
through how did he get it well you know                                         
the stork the stork brought us and                                              
that's how we became separated from God                                         
because where we were born                                                      
appreciate that here's Keith up in the                                          
People's Republic of Pennsylvania can                                           
you give any examples of sarcasm used in                                        
the Bible I know you mentioned a few                                            
weeks ago in the Gospel of John just                                            
even as I was reading that question I'm                                         
thinking I know that I mentioned that a                                         
few weeks ago in the Gospel of John and                                         
I you put me on the spot Keith and I am                                         
going to have to look back through the                                          
Gospel of John and then follow some                                             
others I think often where we're going                                          
to find them the answer is no off the                                           
top of my head I can't but I know                                               
they're in there where we're going to                                           
find them is in questions asked                                                 
and so in asking a question especially                                          
when Jesus asks a question there's often                                        
some rhetorical device there some                                               
sarcasm that is given through that and I                                        



think that's the best place to begin but                                        
I'm gonna have to do some digging and                                           
find those good examples there and check                                        
that out okay Nicholas effin Bolingbroke                                        
back to a discussion we had I don't know                                        
maybe last week and it relates to                                               
Genesis chapter 37 verse 3 and 50 verse                                         
26 and the question is let's see from                                           
the Bible graphically presented page 80                                         
that taped the tablets of Genesis who                                           
wrote Genesis 37 3 250 26 unfortunately                                         
I don't have my book here to see what I                                         
said then                                                                       
I probably didn't quite say it there but                                        
in Genesis 37 is that where I said verse                                        
37 actually okay yep starting in verse 3                                        
the previous one ending in verse 2 so in                                        
verse 2 here these are the generations                                          
of Joseph Joseph being 17 and feeding                                           
the flock now that these are the                                                
generations of let me turn on my notes                                          
here because I may have a note to self                                          
here and let's just see what that said                                          
this is the signatory of the tablet                                             
which began in 25 20 so it okay it ends                                         
there and then starting a new one in                                            
verse 3 or the middle of verse 2                                                
somewhere in there as Nicholas has                                              
correctly surmised and now let's go to                                          
Genesis chapter 50 verse 26 okay the end                                        
so Joseph died being a hundred and ten                                          
and they embalmed him now I I think that                                        
what we've got Nicholas I'm gonna have                                          
to on this one did get a little bit too                                         
because it's been about five years since                                        
I've taught this and make sure that I'm                                         
correct but I think that we've got the                                          
beginning here the generations of Jacob                                         
Joseph being seven seventeen years old                                          
okay I've got to put you on hold on that                                        
one too I'm gonna have to check is that                                         
Joseph that wrote that particular tablet                                        
or oh it couldn't be Jacob Jacob goes                                           
all the way up through the 49th chapter                                         
anyway so I'm gonna have to I'm gonna                                           
have to dig into that and check on that                                         
and make sure I do not lead you astray                                          
on that particular question but                                                 
appreciate you digging into that through                                        
all of that well my good friends it is                                          
good to see all of you as my friend                                             
Rex and Albuquerque says we're dead and                                         
need life it were where we were                                                 
spiritually dead separated from God                                             
gotta have that renewal that restoration                                        
that comes from the one who is Lord both                                        
of the Dead and the living he's the one                                         
that can give it to us and we are                                               
blessed indeed okay                                                             
great to see you so tonight we do come                                          
on at six o'clock mountain time and I                                           
will be studying the Gospel of John and                                         



we are studying the fifth chapter some                                          
really interesting stuff remember when                                          
the angel comes down and stirs the water                                        
we will be looking at that and it is                                            
good stuff you don't want to miss                                               
tonight 6:00 p.m. mountain time I'll                                            
look forward to that and then I might                                           
say also to you that dispensation of                                            
publishing com we do have our special                                           
this week and that is ever reforming                                            
right there by dr. Andy woods this is                                           
one of those you can order today and                                            
read today but J it'll also come in the                                         
mail to you $13.95 this week it's on                                            
sale 30% off right given 1995 just click                                        
the Add to Cart button right there and                                          
you'll be taken care of and have that on                                        
its way to you your blessing look                                               
forward to seeing you tonight                                                   
and as always appreciate each one of you                                        
and we'll see you either tonight or                                             
tomorrow 10:00 a.m. mountain time on ask                                        
the theologian thanks for being with us                                         
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


